
OFFICE OF LT. GOVERNOR-ELECT PHIL SCOTT
46 THREE MILE BRIDGE ROAD

MIDDLESEX, VT 05602

December 15, 2010

´Candidateª
´Addressª
´Cityª, VT  ´Zipª

Dear ´Salutationª:

Congratulations on your election victory! 

Although Election Day was only 6 weeks ago, I’m sure you’ll agree it seems much 
further behind us, as focused as all of us have been on preparing for the upcoming 
legislative session. 

Before we all settle into our routines and busy schedules, I wanted to take a moment to let 
you know how much I’m looking forward to working with you and your colleagues as 
your Lieutenant Governor. My door will always be open to you and to your constituents 
if you ever have an issue you would like to discuss.

During my last 10 years in the Legislature, I have maintained and practiced a level of 
respect for those of us serving and for those who come to visit us. I plan to continue 
that approach as we face the difficult task before us.

Vermonters are depending on us to be productive and to be guided by common sense 
rather than party rhetoric. As Lieutenant Governor, I will be looking for opportunities to 
find common ground that allows us to accomplish our common goal of prosperity for 
Vermonters. If I can ever be a resource or a sounding board for you, please do not hesitate 
to call on me. (If you need to reach me before the start of the session, my phone number 
is 223-5288, and my e-mail is pscott14@aol.com.)

I wish you and your family a happy and restful holiday, and I look forward to seeing you 
on January 5!

Best wishes,

Phil Scott
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